TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON 

CONSERVATION – LAKE COMMISSION 

REGULAR MEETING

THURSDAY, April 11, 2013
7: 00 P.M.

EATON E. SMITH MEETING ROOM – TOWN HALL

MINUTES - Draft
Present: Chair Peter Zawisza, Vice Chair Allen Petell, Irene Curtis, Joe Carbonell,  Joe Mercieri, Roger Abraham and Marty Podskoch..  
Absent:  Nancy Selavka, Mark Niosi.  
1.  Call to Order:  Chair Zawisza called this regular meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

2.  Seating of Alternates – Marty Podskoch was seated.  
3.  Approval of Minutes – Minutes of March 13, 2012
Mr. Carbonell made a motion to approve the minutes as written of the December 13, 2012  meeting; seconded by Mr. Abraham; Vote:  Yes:5; No: 0; Abstain:1 (Irene Curtis – due to absence), motion passed. 
4.  Communications and Liaison Reports 
The Commission was informed that Keith Hayden has resigned his position as of 4-12-13.  Mr. Carbonell noted that he has seen the GIS maps in Mr. Hayden’s office; and the tracing of water through the catch basins at Seven Hills by Public Works was discussed.  The extra watershed area signs are at the Public Works Department.  

Chair Zawisza discussed a letter from Aquarion, regarding the possible nomination of a business (or entity) as Environmental Champion to award a $2500 grant to a person, group, etc.  Criteria can be found on their web site.    
5.  Public Remarks 
Meg Wright, Planning and Zoning Commission.  UConn has available, online, maps of the watershed area in East Hampton.  James Carey has a digital copy.  
6.  Plan Review 

a.  Greer Timber Harvest – Long Hill Road  - Applicant was not present to review with Commission.  After review, a motion was made by Vice Chair Petell stating the Commission could not comment on this application at this time due to the lack of information provided (at least how much wood being taken, size of trees being taken, acreage covered, a better indication of location on made, scale not indicated, etc.); the Commission would be glad to review and comment with more information; motion seconded by Ms. Curtis; Vote: Yes: 7; No: 0; Abstain: 0, motion passed.  

b.  Arsenault – 61 Lake Drive – Applicant was not present to review with Commission; the addition of a 12 x 30 raised deck in the front of the house.  After review, a motion was made by Mr. Carbonell to approve the application as presented with no conditions; seconded by Vice Chair Petell, Vote: Yes: 7; No. 0; Abstain: 0; motion passed.  
7.  Old Business

a.  Sub-Committee Report on Education (Carbonell, Mercieri, Curtis, Selavka, Petell)
Vice Chair Petell discussed the mascot, Princess Pocotopaug, and that the costume would have to be researched in order to be sure it is historically correct.  The senior center is willing to make the costume.  

Vice Chair Petell has sent in the Commission’s application for a booth at Old Home Days, requesting a spot next to the Friends of Lake Pocotopaug.  Our booth will need volunteers for Saturday, July 13, 2013.  The topographic map will be shown again, maps of the Airline Trail, information regarding the mascot; Dr. G’s information thus far; and other information as appropriate. 
The Lake Cleanup (4-20-13) is progressing nicely.  The organizational people should arrive by 8:00 a.m.  A wristband will be given to all workers this year and will serve as entrance permission for the buffet.  The dumpster will arrive Friday (or Saturday).  There are set routes and discussions ensued regarding where to go if more people than expected arrive to help.  
Mr. Carbonell discussed the stencils made to paint on catch basins in the watershed area.  Paint was given by Keith Hayden, Public Works, and workers will wear vests.  The Police Department will be advised as to locations, date, and times workers will be active.  
A short discussion ensued regarding approvals needed for the signs for the Airline Trail (Ruth Plummer from Parks and Rec; DEEP and Sue Weintraub).  The little signs still need DEEP approval.  

8.  New Business 

Chair Zawisza welcomed new members Joe Mercieri, Marty Podskoch and Roger Abraham.  
a. Water Sampling – Dr. George will come down as earlier as next week to do some walking(s).    
b. Schedule meeting with George Knoecklien to inspect water testing equipment (repairing and replacing) – After the inspection, the process will be gone over with the new sampling team.  

c. Research potential grants for water quality improvement and conservation purposes – Mr. Carbonell mentioned that the Federation of Lakes wrote a letter to Governor Malloy, asking for the re-funding of the grants.
Town Manager Maniscalco has requested that Ruth Plummer attend Conservation Lake Meetings and take over the inspection of boats entering the Lake for invasive species.   Mr. Abraham would be willing to have his students take samples from the Lake and identify species.  Chair Zawisza, Mr. Carbonell, Ms. Plummer, DEEP and Dr. George have been meeting monthly to discuss progress of the work.  

Mr. Petell mentioned there was mention of a fishing derby on the Lake.  Organizing body is unknown, and the Commission has concerns if in fact this were to occur. 

Mr. Petell mentioned that as of 2013, businesses can no longer purchase fertilizer available with phosphates in it.  

9.  Public Remarks - None
10.  Adjournment

Motion to adjourn was made by Vice Chair Petell, seconded by Mr. Mercieri, and the meeting was adjourned at 8:03 p.m.
Respectfully submitted, 

Jennifer Carducci 

Recording Secretary                                                                                  
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